
The Screven County 

Board of Elections Meeting 

March 7 , 2024 

The Board of Elections of Screven County, Georgia, Mrs. Veronica Bing, Mr. Ben Counts, Mrs. 
Rosalind Evans, Mrs. Mary Felton and Mr. Burton Kemp met in regular session at 4:00 P.M.  on 
March 4, 2024 at the Screven County Courthouse.  

Persons Attending The Meeting 

Sarah Saxon, Rachel Evans, and Bryan Attaway attended the meeting.  

CallTo Order, Invocation, and Pledge of Allegiance 

Mr. Burton Kemp called the meeting to order.   Mrs. Mary Felton gave the invocation and Mr. 
Burton Kemp led the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Agenda Approval 

Mrs. Rosalind Evans made a motion to approve the agenda.  Mrs. Mary Felton seconded the 
motion and it carried by unanimous vote.   

Public Comment 

There was no public comment.   

New Business 

1) Website-After discussion a motion was made to table the discussion until after the May 
Primary by Mrs. Mary Felton.   The motion was seconded by Mrs. Veronica Bing and 
unanimously approved. 

2) By-laws-  Mr. Ben Counts made a motion to amend the previously amended portion of 
the By-laws.  It was seconded by Mrs. Rosalind Evans.   It was unanimously approved.   
Then Mr. Ben Counts moved to add a disclaimer to the amendment clarifying that the 
amendment in no way limits an individuals rights as a private citizen.  This motion was 
seconded by Mrs. Mary Felton and unanimously approved by the Board.  

3) Resignation of Board Member-Mr. Ben Counts read a statement regarding his recent 
resignation.  He will continue to serve until his replacement is named.  

4) Discussion of Dates–Mr. Ben Counts made a motion to have the Board meet on 
Monday, March 18th at 9:00 AM to certify the election returns.   Mrs. Veronica Bing 
seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.   

5) SEB Finding- The Board discussed the SEB findings.  Mrs. Mary Felton moved to accept 
the finding and pay the fine.   Mrs. Rosalind Evans seconded the motion.  The motion 
passed by a unanimous vote.   



Adjournment 

Mrs. Mary Felton made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mrs. Veronica Bing seconded the 
motion and it was approved by a unanimous vote at 5:05 PM.  

 

 

 

 


